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TO:  APA California Chapter Executive Board   

FROM: Terry Blount, AICP, Vice President of Professional Development 

DATE: October 3, 2015 

SUBJECT: Professional Development Update 

FAICP Nominations 
The FAICP Coordinator, David Miller, has continued to work with the nominees and their mentors on 
refining their applications.  The final applications were submitted at the end of September and are being 
reviewed by David, the Chapter President, and me.  The final applications will be submitted by the 
Chapter to National by the deadline, November 5th.     

May 2015 AICP Exam 
The number of candidates that passed the exam was incorrectly noted in my last memo.  The correct 
information is as follows: 

Total number that took the exam: 556 
Total pass candidates: 379 
Total failed: 177 
Percent pass: 68%  
Percent failed: 32%  

Statewide Programs Coordinator 
With the approval of the Board, Carol Barrett has graciously agreed to work as the Statewide Programs 
Coordinator. 

APA California Distance Education Program  
As of September 17th, there have been 27 rentals of the Distance Education sessions that were compiled 
from sessions recorded at last year’s state conference for a total income of $405.  At the end of the year a 
check will be issued to the California Planning Foundation for all of the revenue received since the 
inception of the program.  We are on track to record sessions from this year’s state conference to once 
again create new Distance Education sessions.  


